Julington Creek Elementary

School Advisory Council Meeting

Tuesday October 13, 2020

<u>Call to Order</u>: Mrs. Larson welcomed everyone to the September SAC meeting and called the meeting to order at 3:31 p.m.

<u>Members in Attendance</u>: Alice Larson, Lisa Lewis, Cathy Apolinaro, David Mason, Colleen(Jason) Hienbenthal, Kaly Weinberg, Linda Piscatella, Lori Isacco, Rick Barnett, Rolanda Walton, Jeanette Murphy, Paula Steele (district); Katie Sanvick; Amy Grimm

Guests in Attendance: Katherine Loper; Brandie Andreoli; Dan Brown

SAC Minutes: The minutes were reviewed from the September meeting and were approved as written with no changes made.

<u>Treasurer's Report:</u> Mrs. Apolinario shared the treasurer's report. Currently the balance in the SAC account is \$2,241.49 and the Florida Recognition account has a balance of \$553.25.

Principal's Report:

Mrs. Murphy welcomed everyone to the SAC meeting. Both distance learning and brick and mortar learning platforms continue to take place at JCE with great success. Thank you to our distance learner teachers for all of your hard work and efforts. You are appreciated. Many Students are beginning to return from distance learning back to brick and mortar learning. A letter of intent has recently been sent home to distance learning to gage what parents are deciding to do for the second quarter. Plans are being made for students to return to the building on December 18, 2020, since the Emergency Order from the state has not been extended. Exciting fall events are being planned in classrooms. Due to COVID 19, some new traditions will take place. There will not be a Kindergarten costume parade. However, kindergarten through third grade students are able to come to school in costumes. Students in fourth and fifth grades will have special events with mask decorating in their classrooms. The kickball field is currently being renovated, and some equipment will be purchased to maintain the field. Mrs. Piscatella complimented the administrators and Lori Isacco for the great job there are doing in the carline.

Old Business:

Mrs. Larson discussed the need for a member from SAC to serve on the textbook adoption committee. Please let Mrs. Larson or Mrs. Lewis know if you are interested in serving in this role. Thank you for your support.

New Business:

There was no new business on today's agenda.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:53 p.m. by Mrs. Larson. Our next SAC meeting will take place on Tuesday November 10, 2020 at 3:30 p.m. virtually on Microsoft Teams.

Respectfully Submitted,

Amy Grimm

JCE SAC Secretary